
Church Council Monthly Update 
 

In order to continue to grow in our communication to the congregation each month in the Newsletter 

we will share an update from the previous Council meeting, full minutes for the Council Can be found by 

clicking here… 

Woodbury Lutheran Church 
Council Meeting 

Tuesday, June 9th 2020 
6:30am – 8:30am 

Item Presenter Action 

Call to Order & Quorum Determination Renee Approval 

Devotions/Prayer Pastor 
Tom/Renee 

 

Consent Agenda 

 May Meeting Minutes  

 May Financial Report  

 
Brian 
Mark 

Approval 

Information 

 Sr. Pastor Report 

 WLC continued response to Covid-19 

 
Pastor Tom 
Pastor Tom 

Information 

Discussion 

 Update Liberty Ridge 

 Response to the death of George Floyd 

 
Pastor Tom 

Discussion 

Closing Prayer Pastor Tom  

Adjourn  Approval 

 

Meeting Highlights: 

 Financials: Thanks to strong giving and managing our expense our receipts have 

exceeded our expenses by roughly $42,000. 

 

 Pre-School: The staff has been doing considerable planning to determine how WLC will 

accommodate the space needs for the number of enrolled kids with new guidelines.   

 

 WLC Return to Indoor Services: The Council encouraged Pastor Tom to look at July 12 

for the first ‘Back-in-Church’ services and to continue to provide other worship 

opportunities to bridge the gap. 

 Survey: Roughly 400 people responded and the quick finding is that 25% are ready to 

return to in-person worship and for the next several weeks 75% prefer other options, 

which is one reason to wait until July 12 when more people will be ready to return. 



 Liberty Ridge: The Directional Leadership Team continues to discuss what makes the 

most sense for the Liberty Ridge Campus and the overall Vision of WLC.  In the coming 

weeks there will be further conversation with stakeholders and the Council. 

 Civil Unrest: Pastor Tom advised that the pivot away from the planned summer 

preaching scripture to Micah 6:8 was the result of the George Floyd incident and 

subsequent protests.  The Council discussed various ways WLC can achieve some 

continuity in helping to bring about change in our members understanding of race 

relations and God’s intent for all His children.   

 

 


